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Kira Butterbaugh High School Senior $2,500* 
Eranika Bonds  Graduate $1,500 
Abigail Hinson Graduate Student $1,500 
Sofia Touil High School Senior $1,000 
Bre’Asia Caffie High School Senior $1,000 
Kaylan Rouse High School Senior $1,000 
Jaylan Rouse  High School Senior $1,000 
Eric Lawson High School Senior $1,000 
Kevin C. Maloy High School Senior $1,000 
Genesis Beamon Undergraduate $1,000 
Brionna McCall Undergraduate $1,000 
Joshua Ray High School Senior $1,000 
Cailan Wetherill Undergraduate $500** 
Harmonie Gachett Undergraduate $500** 
Temekia Blakely Undergraduate $500** 

Board of Directors 
• President (Vacant) 
• Andy Farquhar – Vice Pres. 
• Glen Casey - Secretary 
• David Smith - Treasurer 
• Angie Baggett 
• Erica Endress 
• Phyllis Billups - Hetherington 
• Forrest Johnson 
• Lori McCulloch 
• Bert Ousley 
• Michael Wetherill 

ACESF Awards $16,000 in 
Collegiate Scholarships 

Congratulations to our 2021 Educational 
Scholarship Recipients! 
 
Recipient             Class                         Amount 
 

*Charles & Doris Farquhar Memorial Scholarship recipient 
**Prior scholarship recipient 
 

Remember!!  The ACESF 
is eligible to receive 
donations as part of the 
annual United Way State 
Combined Campaign.  
Please help us support the 
ADOC family in times of 
need by designating 
ACESF receive a portion 
of your charitable 
contribution 

Eric Lawson, a graduating 
Senior at Macon East 

Academy, is shown here after 
being presented with his 

$1,000 scholarship certificate 
during Macon East’s Honors 
Day Assembly on May 14th, 

2021. Eric is the son of 
Angela Lawson who is 
assigned to ADOC’s 

Classification Division. Glen 
Casey, ACESF Secretary, 

made the presentation. 
 
 
 

ERIC LAWSON  
ACESF SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENT 

 



 
 
 
 
  

Board of Directors ACESF Provides Assistance to Families of IDOC Staff 
Killed During Escape Attempt 

State Penitentiary in Anamosa, IA during an inmate 
escape attempt. The employees identified in the 
attack were 50-year old Health Services Nurse 
Lorena Schulte of Cedar Rapids and 46-year old 
Correctional Officer Robert McFarland of Ely.  Both 
Schulte and McFarland had been employed with 
IDOC for over 10 years.  Upon learning of this tragic 
event, the ACESF Board voted to provide monetary 
assistance to both the Schulte and McFarland 
families. In response to the donation, IDOC Director 
Beth Skinner expressed appreciation for ACESF’s 
“kind and thoughtful” gesture.  
 
 

Anamosa State Penitentiary 
On March 23rd, 2021 two employees 
with the Iowa Department of 
Corrections were killed at Anamosa  
 
 

ACESF Donates to Alabama Sheriff’s Youth Ranches 

No doubt all Alabamians were saddened at the news of the horrific traffic crash on I-65 near 
Greenville last month that claimed the lives of nine children and 1 adult.  Four of the victims 
were girls from the Alabama Sheriff’s Girls Ranch in Camp Hill, and four others were related 
to the Ranch’s Director who survived the crash.  Since the ACESF participates in United 
Way’s State Combined Campaign, the Fund is obliged to distribute a portion of its proceeds 
to non-ADOC charitable opportunities.  Upon learning of the tragic accident, the ACESF 
Board determined this was a situation worthy of support and voted to make a $1,000 
contribution to the Alabama Sheriff’s Youth Ranches to assist them with counseling and 
other needs related to this devastating event. 

Board of Directors 

Scarlotte Robinson Resigns as ACESF President 

Last month Scarlotte Robinson advised the ACESF Board that she would be resigning from 
her position as President.  Scarlotte retired from ADOC in March of this year and recently 
accepted full-time employment in the private sector.  She indicated “learning the ropes” of 
her new position was going to be somewhat time consuming and felt that it was best that she 
resign from the Board. We thank Scarlotte for her leadership and her dedication to the Board 
for the past three years and wish her the very best in her new endeavors.  
 
 



 


